

4.1 101 Kinds of Cheese

1 ACTIVATE Watch the video. Then answer the questions.

- Do you ever eat waffles? Do you like them? Which kind of waffle in the video would you like most?
- Do you like to eat "street food" from vendors or trucks on the street? Why or why not? What kind of street food do you like to eat?



2 VOCABULARY Complete the sentences with words from the box.

perfect	typical	cook	cream
sugar	energy	sweet	frozen

Oxford 3000™

- _____ foods, like cake and candy, have a lot of _____.
- I don't like _____ vegetables. Fresh vegetables taste better.
- Many people like to drink coffee because it gives them _____.
- On a _____ day, I have two cups of coffee. But I have more if I'm really tired.
- This meal was great! You're an excellent _____.
- A lot of people like _____ in their coffee, but I like milk.
- Thanksgiving dinner was _____. Everything tasted great.

3 APPLY Are the vocabulary words in Exercise 2 nouns or adjectives?

- noun / adjective, noun / adjective
- noun / adjective
- noun / adjective
- noun / adjective
- noun / adjective
- noun / adjective
- noun / adjective

4 WHAT'S YOUR ANGLE? Discuss the questions with a partner.

- Tell about a typical dinner for you.
- What is your perfect breakfast?
- What are some of your favorite sweet foods?
- What foods or drinks give you energy?

5 IDENTIFY Read the article. Are the statements true or false? Correct the false statements.

- | | True | False |
|--|--------------------------|--------------------------|
| 1 The Espresso Buzz Bagel has more caffeine than a cup of coffee. | ☐ | ☐ |
| 2 The Espresso Buzz Bagel can give you energy. | ☐ | ☐ |
| 3 Most pizzas have about five kinds of cheese on them. | ☐ | ☐ |
| 4 Scottie's Pizza Parlor only served the 101-cheese pizza for one day. | ☐ | ☐ |
| 5 Scottie's broke a record for the largest pizza. | ☐ | ☐ |
| 6 A farmer in the UK grew a very hot chili pepper. | ☐ | ☐ |
| 7 The farmer ate the pepper, and it killed him. | ☐ | ☐ |
| 8 The farmer grew the pepper because he likes hot food. | ☐ | ☐ |

Extreme foods


[Home](#)
[About](#)
[Search](#)


Here is this month's "Extreme Foods" news!



How many people love coffee and bagels? Well, now you can have both together! Einstein Brothers Bagels has a new bagel on its menu. The Espresso Buzz Bagel has 32 milligrams of caffeine. That's about a third of the caffeine in a small cup of coffee. If you need something to give you energy, but you don't want to drink coffee, this new bagel is perfect for you!

[Read more >](#)

How much cheese can you fit on a pizza? Well, a typical pizza has one to four kinds of cheese. But the Centuono Formaggio Pizza at Scottie's Pizza Parlor in Portland, Oregon, was not typical. For one day only, Scottie's made pizza with 101 different kinds of cheese! Scottie's broke the world record for the most kinds of cheese on one pizza.

[Read more >](#)


A British farmer has grown an extremely fiery chili pepper—the hottest pepper in the world. If you eat a bite of the pepper, it can kill you. Why did he grow a pepper that can kill people? Even the farmer can't answer that question. It's a mystery!

[Read more >](#)


READING SKILL Recognizing parts of speech, and using them to figure out meaning from context

If we know the parts of speech of words in a sentence (**verb**, **noun**, **adjective**), it's easier to understand the meaning of the sentence.

*Einstein Brothers Bagels **has** a **new** **bagel** on its **menu**.*

After you know the parts of speech, think about their position in the sentence. This is a **subject-verb-object** sentence with three different nouns.

*Einstein Brothers Bagels **has** a **new** **bagel** on its **menu**.*

6 INTEGRATE In the text below, identify the part of speech of each bold word.

A British farmer has grown an extremely **fiery** (1) chili pepper—the hottest pepper in the world. if you eat a **bite** (2) of the pepper, it can **kill** (3) you. Why did he **grow** (4) a pepper that can kill people? Even the farmer can't answer that question. It's a **mystery** (5)!

7 WHAT'S YOUR ANGLE? Discuss the questions with a small group.

- 1 What is your favorite kind of pizza?
- 2 Name some foods with chili peppers in them. Do you like them?
- 3 Name some "extreme foods." Which ones do you like? Which ones do you dislike?



GRAMMAR IN CONTEXT

How much / How many with countable and uncountable nouns

We use *How much* to ask about uncountable nouns and *How many* to ask about countable nouns.

How much cheese can you fit on a pizza? (*Cheese* is an uncountable noun.)

How many people love coffee and bagels? (*People* is the plural of the countable noun *person*.)

See Grammar focus on page 162.

8 IDENTIFY Look at the article in Exercise 4. Find three uncountable nouns.

9 APPLY Write questions with *How much* or *How many*.

- 1 coffee / you drink / every day?
How much coffee do you drink every day?
- 2 time / you spend studying / every day?
- 3 hours / you sleep / every night?
- 4 money / you have in your pockets or bag / right now?
- 5 movies / watch / every month?

10 EXPAND Complete each question with *How much* or *How many*.

- 1 _____ pizza do you eat every month?
- 2 _____ days do you go to school each week?
- 3 _____ students are in your class?
- 4 _____ sugar do you use in coffee?
- 5 _____ cheese is on a typical pizza?

11 WHAT'S YOUR ANGLE? Work with a partner. Ask and answer the questions in Exercise 9.



Lunchtime
in Rome, Italy